TIPS FOR THE “GET-OUT-THE-VOTE” RALLY

FOREWORD:  The following ideas and plan of action are based on successful rallies in the past.  After you conduct your successful rallies, please share YOUR tips, and if they aren’t too crazy or dangerous, we will blog them on the CTA-Adult Education Caucus website (www.ctaaec.wordpress.com).

-- John Mears, Editor, CTA-AEC newsletter & website, Chapter Chair @ West Valley Occupational Center (818) 294-2138   johnmears@aol.com
Timeline for the rally

A. START THE DRUMROLL!  NOW!  

1. Meet with your steering committee at your school.  (You do have a steering committee, don’t you?  It can be just a core of UTLA supporters at your school).  

a. Decide on the date for this rally—hopefully 10/31/10, to synchronize with other schools, but it can be any other day on or before Nov. 2.

b. Decide on times for this rally.  Look for the best time chunk when:  1.) teachers are not on paid time; 2.) classes are not in session; but 3) lots of students & teachers are around.  Ideally, your school might have two such large time chunks:  during a long break, and after school. 

c. Notify all concerned at your school on the date, time, and other details about the rally.  Make and distribute fliers to all teachers.  If you need ideas, modify the attached “rally flier for teachers”.

d.  IMPORTANT LEGALISTIC DETAILS about the rally, which you must observe to cover your backside (and ours, hence its presence on the fliers):

1.) All organizing and rallying must be done on the teachers’ own time.  No state employee can engage in political advocacy on paid time.
2.) All rallying must be off school property.  The sidewalk is OK.  The crosswalk at the nearest large intersection is OK.  

e. If you want official UTLA signs for Jerry Brown & Proposition 25, please notify me, John Mears, by e-mail:  johnmears@aol.com.

2. Start making your own signs.  Lots of signs.  Of course, these signs should be large, legible, and punchy without being unnecessarily mean or vulgar.  And of course, they must be made outside of class.

3. Talk.  To as many people at your school as possible.  Talk it up.  Until you’re blue in the face.

B. One week before the rally

1. Notify local media of your rally (sample press release attached – send by U.S. mail, or some media outlets accept e-mailed press releases )

2. Chapter chairs & other UTLA and rally supporters speak to students during class, something like this:  “I am involved with UTLA, the teachers union for the Los Angeles Unified School District.  After class today, I would like to meet with any students who are interested in a political rally at this school to help support free public education in the next election.”  

a. When you meet with the students to explain the plans for the rally, identify student leaders who can become your lieutenants.  Students are the most effective and important defenders of their own education.

b. Start them making signs and talking to their friends.  They can also help you pepper your campus with the student fliers (see attached).

3. Things your adult students can say to their friends:  “On October 29 (or whatever day your school chooses), we will be holding a political rally to support free public education in California & the USA.  We want you and your friends and family to participate.  It will be great.  We want as many good, peaceful people as we can get.  Come, and bring your cameras!  Wear red to support the teachers’ union!  There will be free cold drinks for everybody.”

C. One day before the rally

1. Buy sodas, iced tea, bottled water & ice.  Lots of everything.  Keep receipts.  (Chapter chairs can get reimbursed at their next area meeting.)  Fill coolers.  (This might seem unnecessary, but in my experience, cold drinks are great for esprit de corps, especially if the rally goes long.)

2. Make sure signs are in place.

3. Get people with cameras set up to record everything possible.  This rally will make at least one great video.

4. Go class-to-class, reminding everybody about “the rally tomorrow.”  Of course, an easier way is the P.A. system, if you have the use of one at your school.  (If you are denied use of the P.A. system, contact Ernest Kettenring or Matthew Kogan.)

D. On the day of the rally

1. Before the rally begins, chapter chairs & co-chairs remind everybody again.  Go class-to-class, or use the P.A. system.

2. Enjoy the rally with your partners in progress!

